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MEETING HELD ON MONDAY 4TH MARCH 2019
At 6pm IN THE READING ROOM, ST JAMES STREET

Pre meeting open session 6-00 to 6-15pm.  
No-one attended the open session.
MINUTES


1.)   Welcome and Apologies

Present:
Miss Nick Mayo (NM) (Chairman)
Ms Gussie Andersen (GA) (Vice- Chair),

Mr Crispin Clay (CC),

Mrs Val Bethell (VB)

Mr Rod Smith (RS), 

Dr Dennis Cox (DC),
Ms Jane Hamilton (JH),
In attendance: Mr John Lavery (Clerk) (JL); Mrs Nicky Kinahan (NK) (Treasurer)
Apologies were received from: Mr Keith Maunder (KM)

The Chairman reminded the meeting that Nicholas Reid of CCLA would be coming to the May meeting to talk about investments.
2.)  Minutes of the Meeting of 14th January 2019
The Chairman drew Trustees’ attention to a correction regarding tenancies that had been included in parentheses. This had been included otherwise the correction would not have been made public until the May meeting. 
The minutes were then accepted as a true record and signed by the Chairman.
3.)   Matters Arising
The remainder of the chestnut replacement posts and fencing for Gallows Field would be completed in April by Ben Hanks. It was noted that there had been some issues with a payment to Ben not being honoured by his bank. Investigations were ongoing.  
No further progress had been made regarding Sibton Nursery by VB and GA. On reflection they felt that their expertise would be better served by visiting Middleton School in the near future.
CC had retrieved the beach gate key. However, it appears that the lock was not working, probably due to lack of use. A.P. NM and CC would re-visit the lock armed with WD40 and try to make it work.
4.)   Clerk's Report
The Chairman and Clerk’s new e-addresses had been activated.  Thanks were due to CC for engaging Heron IT to set everything up, and to the Clerk for obtaining the charity rate from Microsoft.
5.)   Car Park/Beach
The Clerk was not certain that Clarke & Simpson had spoken to the Elsleys about the swinging door at the Flora Tea Rooms. A.P.  NM would chase C & S regarding this matter.
Progress with Historic England and Mark Woolnough (our preferred contractor) regarding repairs to the car park was discussed. It was noted that the largest potholes – with the potential to cause damage to vehicles – were in the section that was under Historic England’s jurisdiction. A.P. Clerk to chase HE for action regarding the repairs.
Progress with the repair of the paling fence on the beach was also discussed. Trustees approved the quotation that had been received from Conservation Works for this repair. A.P. Clerk to give Fran Cousins of CW the go-ahead for this work.
The Trustees thanked RS for drawing attention to the appearance of the container on the beach. This belonged to M S Oakes, a company employed by SCDC/Norse, to upgrade the public lavatory block.  NM had been in contact with Oakes and with Steve Mallett at SCDC/Norse.  The latter was most apologetic that DTT had not been consulted about this renovation.  He confirmed that this was an upgrade and there were no plans to dig. NM warned him that the block was sitting on part of the scheduled monument site and gave him contact details for Historic England if needed. 

The draft agreement regarding Seb Smith and his boat had already been circulated. Trustees decided to approve this agreement subject to the time limits and notice periods contained within it.
6.)  Financial review and report
As usual the actual figures were very close to the agreed budget. NK made a couple of observations. One was that the restricted funds spending would be up by around £18k due to renovation work at 1 Town House. The other was that capital spending from the unrestricted fund would be close to the pre-set limit at around £4k over budget.

NK also reported that the annual accounts were still at Ensors, and that all rents due had been paid to date with the exception of the Mortuary.  
Finally, the winch hut licences had now been issued for N & S Aldous and J Rosenthal, meaning that all the licences were in order.
7.)  Governance 
NM would be meeting Ben Blower at Nicholsons shortly to confirm arrangements for allowing NM to work with them and to archive agreement on the church land transfer.  NM needed to wait for previous minutes to be signed off before getting a certified copy which was required by Nicholsons. 
9.)   Housing
NM reported that 1 Town House had been finished and looked excellent inside as a family home. It could accommodate a couple and 2 young children easily.  Notices to let resulted in 3 very quick applications and 5 requests to view.  C&S marketing details were circulated for information. 

10.)  Plans for 2019
Trustees debated whether they might need to find another venue for the open meeting, as the path from Gallows Field to Sandy Lane might not be completed in time. A.P. NM would check with the National Trust regarding the completion date, as well as the path’s route.  Steps might be required on the steepest part.  
If the path would definitely not be completed by July, Trustees would need to reconsider nearer the time.  
11.)
AOB

There being no further business to conduct the meeting closed at 8-30pm
Signed: .........................................................   Dated: ...................................
CLERK:  John Lavery       Tel:  07779 585316        Email: clerk@dunwichtowntrust.org

